SUGARMILL WOODS CRIME WATCH
Membership Meeting November 8, 2010

Meeting was called to order at 3:00 pm.   Pledge of Allegiance to the flag led by President Byrnes.

Guest speaker was Joanna Castle, RSVP Project Coordinator for the Nature Coast Volunteer Center.  She gave an overview of RSVP and other volunteer projects supported by the Center.  Individuals who wish to join would record their volunteer hours each month on the center’s website.  SMW Crime Watch could not join as a blanket organization at this time.  The Center is discussing this possibility with the CCSO.  Several members signed up following the meeting.

Deputy Andy Cox reported on criminal activity in the southwest side of the county.   Most crime activity has moved north to the Crystal River area.  There were three burglaries in SMW during October.

Sgt. Evan reminded everyone of the new Volunteer Handbook, a copy of which is in the patrol car.  It can also be downloaded from the CCSO website.

Treasurer’s Report:    Previous balance 10/11/10:               $3921.24

                                   Purchase ink cartridges 10/13/10:          -25.90

                                   Donation 10/15/10:                                  40.00

                                   New balance 11/8/10:                        $3935.34

Old Business:

Any female driver can sign up today for a uniform shirt in women’s sizes.  We will be ordering some new uniforms in the near future once a poll of those having the older uniform is completed.

New Business:   None

Captain’s Report:   Man hours:            284

                                Miles:                  3643

                                 Fuel Gallons: 235.512

                                 Fuel Cost:      $660.18

                                 Security Cks.:        331

                                 Constr. Sites:         117

                                 Utilities:                540      

Next meeting Dec. 13, 2010 at 3:00 pm       Adjourned 4:30 pm                         

Respectfully submitted:    R.L. Byrnes, President

